

STEPHANIE NGUYEN

Assemblymember, District 10

July Mewsletter



As July comes to a close, I'm excited to share some important updates from both the District and the Capitol. This month, eight of the thirteen bills I introduced this year were heard in their respective Senate committees — and all eight passed unanimously. I remain committed to advancing legislation that reflects the values and needs of our community.

Beyond the Capitol, my team and I had the opportunity to celebrate Independence Day at several community events, toured a center that would be offering mental health for youth, toured a privately preschool center, and volunteered at the Elk Grove Food Bank during their Senior Service Day. We're proud to share that we will be there every 4th Wednesday of the month to support Elk Grove Food Bank for language support.

Stay connected and informed — sign up for our monthly newsletter to receive the latest updates and opportunities to engage with our office!

STEPHANIE NGUYEN Assemblymember, District 10

In this newsletter you will find:

Legislative Updates, District Updates and Nguyen in the District!

LEGISLATIVE updates

In July, we continued pushing our bills forward, with several advancing through Senate committees and onto the next stage. Each of these bills reflects the priorities we've heard directly from our communities whether it's improving mental health services, strengthening worker protections, expanding access to healthcare, or investing in transportation. We're here to make sure your voices are reflected in real action.

AB 46

Mental Health Diversion

PASSED OUT OF SENATE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE, NOW HEADED TO SENATE APPROPRIATIONS

AB 346

In Home Support Services: Licensed Health Care Professional Certification
PASSED OUT OF SENATE HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE, NOW HEADED TO
SENATE APPROPRIATIONS

AB 374

K-14 classified employees: payment of wages: itemized statements
WILL BE HEARD IN SENATE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE

AB 1125

Workers' Compensation: Peace Officers

ON SENATE FLOOR

AB 1172

Adult Day Programs: Administration of inhalable emergency antiseizure medications

PASSED OUT OF SENATE HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE, NOW HEADED TO SENATE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE

AB 1223

Local Transportation Authority and Improvement Act: Sacramento

Transportation Authortity
PASSED OUT OF SENATE REVENUE AND TAXATION COMMITTEE, NOW HEADED TO SENATE FLOOR

AB 1242

Language Access

PASSED OUT OF SENATE HEALTH AND GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATION COMMITTEE, NOW HEADED TO SENATE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE

AB 1384

Summary Proceedings for Obtaining Possession of Real Property: Procedural requirements

ON SENATE FLOOR

NGUYEN in the legislature



It was great to see dedicated supporters from nonprofits organizations to community members from all across California at the California State Capitol to support my Language Access bill during the Senate Committee hearings. Thanks to their powerful testimonies and unwavering advocacy, AB 1242 successfully passed out of both committees. The bill now moves forward to the Senate Appropriations Committee for further consideration. I'm deeply grateful to everyone who has lent their voice and support to this important effort. #LanguageAccessMatters

It's always such a joy to have my daughter, Hana, join me on the Assembly Floor. She brings so much light and energy wherever she goes, and the Floor is no exception! With her bright smile, endless curiosity, and cheerful "Hello" to everyone she meets, Hana has a special way of making even the busiest days feel a little brighter. It's a reminder of why we do this work—to build a better future for the next generation. #HANAintheLegislature





Grateful to have leaders and advocates from SEIU 721, Association of Orange County Deputy Sheriffs, Fraternal Order of Police, American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees, and Sheriff's Employees Benefit Association stop by my office at the Capitol to discuss the issues impacting their members and the critical work they do to keep our communities safe.

This month my colleague, friend, and former seat mate, Assemblymember Alex Lee celebrated a milestone birthday! May this milestone year be filled with growth, gratitude, and good trouble. Cheers to everything you've accomplished and everything that's still ahead. Happy 30th Birthday!





It was a pleasure to welcome the Leadership Elk Grove Class of 2025 to the State Capitol and the Assembly Floor! I'm always inspired by emerging leaders who are passionate about making a difference in our community. Thanks to Elk Grove Chamber for another great cohort!

It was a proud to introduce our incredible powerhouse district community coordinators Ty Dunbar, Monica Guerrero, and Jasmine Phan, and our dynamic Capitol summer interns Arianna Ong and Marissa Gong on the California State Assembly Floor during Floor Session!





Welcoming our summer interns Arianna Ong and Marissa Gong to our Capitol team as the dynamic duo! Arianna is currently a student at California State University, Sacramento working toward her Master's in Public Policy and Administration. Marissa Gong is currently a student at University of California, Irvine working toward her Bachelor's majoring in Social Policy and Public Service. We are excited to have them with us this Summer!

Took kick off Summer Recess we hosted Bubble Waffles and Ice Cream social at our Capitol Office, it was great to see staffers, Assemblymembers and Senators joined us for some waffles and ice cream! Although, we're headed to Summer Recess, the work is not done! Looking forward to seeing everyone back in the Capitol office on August 18, 2025, where we will work endlessly to push all bills to be sent to the Governor's desk.







Thank you to Lucas Public Affairs for hosting this year's Capitol Connections at the UC Davis Policy Center, where I had the opportunity to serve on a panel alongside Assemblymember Krell, Ashley Zavala from KCRA 3, and Mark Ling from the Oakland A's. It was a meaningful and engaging conversation, and I'm grateful to have been part of such a dynamic group of professionals who each brought a unique perspective to the table. It was especially fulfilling to share our individual journeys with future leaders and highlight the different paths, challenges, and turning points that led us to where we are today. Events like this are so important because they offer students and emerging professionals a behind-thescenes look at what it really takes to lead, serve, and grow in public service, media, and community engagement.

On behalf of Speaker Robert Rivas, I had the pleasure of welcoming European Union Parliamentarians to the State Capitol for a meet and greet during their visit to California. It was a great opportunity to connect, extend a warm California welcome, and highlight the value of international visits that foster mutual respect and understanding. These moments reflect the spirit of openness and collaboration that defines our state.



NGUYEN in the district

This early morning July 4th, 2025, we kicked it off at Elk Grove Food Bank 20th anniversary Run 4 Hunger, where we cheered on runners and greeted them at the finish line. More than 1,400 runners joined this morning and raised 60,000 for Elk Grove Food Bank. Congratulations to Elk Grove Food Bank on another successful event and thank you all the supporters and runners for their contribution to the organization so that they may continue to feed families in need.







It was the perfect weather for a July 4th parade in the Pocket. The Pocket Parade was once again a spectacular event where my team and I enjoyed seeing so many community members out to celebrate America's birthday. This year's Grand Marshal, Frances Lee, spent over four decades serving our community at the Asian Community Center and California Musuem. She is full of heart and community spirit. Congratulations, Frances!

Spent the morning of July 5th with the amazing parents from Franklin High School, taking inventory or what was left and helping clear out the storage container. Once everything was sorted and packed, it was ready to be returned to the facility where they safely store all the fireworks. Grateful for this dedicated team and all the behind-the-scenes work that makes our community celebrations possible.





It was an honor to present Susan Saechao, Executive Director of Iu Mien Community Services, with her AANHPI Heritage Month recognition. Though she wasn't able to join us for the May celebration dinner, her leadership, dedication, and impact were deeply felt and deserved to be honored. Susan's tireless work uplifts and empowers to the Iu Mien and broader AANHPI communities, and I'm proud to celebrate her contributions to our district and beyond.

The annual Freedom Block party held at the Parkgate neighborhood was a hit! This year, it was extra special because I had the opportunity to recognize Aidan Collins for bringing home the 2nd place medal in the CIF Statewide Championships for the 100 yards Butterfly with a 47.77 time. This is the first time Elk Grove Unified School District has ever placed for CIF Statewide Championships in Swimming. Congratulations to Aidan Patrick Collins!





I had the opportunity to tour a privately owned preschool center and see firsthand the heart, dedication, and challenges behind early childhood education. These centers wear so many hats such as educator, small business, employer, and community hub, all while operating with limited resources. Hearing directly from providers about the real impact of policy decisions was powerful and their voices are essential in shaping early learning policies that work for all families.

Welcoming our summer District community coordinators as our powerhouse trio behind Assembly District 10 Monica Guerreo, Ty Dunbar, and Jasmine Phan. Monica is currently a student at Sacramento City College majoring in Political Science, Ty is currently a student to Loyola Marymount University, and Jasmine is currently a senior attending Franklin High School, all looking forward to giving back to the community.





While I was in Public Safety Committee, Team Nguyen was able to join JustServe and Hawk Cares Center at Consumnes River College for their surplus food truck distribution. Together, they helped deliver much-needed nonperishable food to several small, local, food closets and pantries supporting families across our region. I'm grateful for our team's continued dedicated commitment to serving the community.

Team Nguyen had the honor to join the 12th Annual Super Parent Day Celebration, a family centered event devoted to uplifting those who embody the spirits of service, compassion, and community resilience. We proudly presented certificates to Elder Quennon and MaryAnn Coleman for their heartfelt outreach to seniors, caregivers, and the sick, offering emotional, spiritual, and mental wellness support through faith and love. Thank you for reminding us all what it means to show up for our community with kindness and purpose!





The team and I took advantage of the great weather and spent some time at the California State Fair where we screamed our hearts out on rides, had the State Fair corn dog, and sang along with Journey Revisited. Thank you to Cal Expo CEO, Tom Martinez, for making it another memorable State Fair visit! Looking forward to next year California State Fair.

My team and I had the opportunity to volunteer at the Elk Grove Food Bank during their Senior Service Day — a vital program dedicated to supporting our elder community with essential food assistance, care, and connection. In addition to helping distribute food and supplies, our team was proud to provide language support to ensure all seniors felt heard, respected, and served with dignity. With a multilingual team fluent in Hmong, Moroccan, French, Vietnamese, Cantonese, Tagalog, Samoan, Spanish and Portuguese, we were able to assist a diverse group of older adults and help bridge language barriers that too often stand in the way of access.





This month's Crochet Club was filled with creativity, laughter, and learning! It was wonderful to see both familiar faces and new ones coming together to build community through yarn and conversation. Thank you to everyone who joined us and brought their energy, patience, and willingness to try something new. A special shoutout to the Girl Scouts from Troop 2095 for coming out and learning how to crochet with us this month, you all brought such great spirit and curiosity to the group, and it was truly a joy having you there. From beginners to seasoned crafters, the room was full of shared stories, encouragement, and plenty of fun moments. We can't wait to do it all again next month! Join us for our next Crochet Club on August 27, 2025, at Robbie Waters Library in Pocket Greenhaven, we'd love to see you there!

Thank you to Bradley for stopping by the district office! I first met Bradley at the Special Olympics NorCal Summer Games, where he co-emceed the event with such energy, confidence, and heart. He did such an amazing job bringing joy and excitement to the crowd. It was such a pleasure to welcome him into our office, his positivity and enthusiasm were just as contagious as ever. We truly enjoyed catching up, hearing more about his experience, and having his energy light up the space.





Toured the upcoming Allcove Sacramento center, a thoughtfully designed space built for youth to support their mental health, reduce stigma, and provide culturally responsive care in a welcoming, inclusive environment. Allcove represents a powerful shift in how we approach youth mental health—placing young people at the center of their own care and giving them the tools, resources, and support systems they need to thrive. It's inspiring to see a model focused on early intervention and youth-led solutions taking root right here in our community. From peer support and counseling to wellness services and connection to resources, Allcove is creating a safe space where youth can show up as they are and feel seen, heard, and supported. Looking forward to its opening in Fall 2025 and the meaningful impact it will have on the lives of young people across our region. This is more than a center-it's a step toward a healthier, more compassionate future for our youth.



@AsmStephanieNguyen







Capitol Office

P.O Box 942849 Sacramento, CA 94249 Tel: (916) 319-2010

District Office

9250 Laguna Springs Dr. Ste 220 Elk Grove, CA 95758 Tel: (916) 670-7888

asm.ca.gov/nguyen BE ON THE LOOKOUT FOR UPCOMING EVENTS!

Flyer at the end for more information.



Steps with Steph

Come join Assemblymember Stephanie Nguyen and learn how to line dance from the one and only Tina Baltimore from Soul Line Dancing in August from 9:00 AM to 10:00 AM at Elk Grove Old Town Plaza. We will also have state resources available for anyone interested!

Monday's in August

AUG 4 AUG 11 AUG 18 AUG 25

Time: 9:00 AM to 10:00 AM

Where: 9615 Railroad St.

Elk Grove, CA 95624



For moreinformation:

asofaafetai.tuioti@asm.ca.gov

(916) 670 - 7888



STEPHANIE NGUYEN

Assemblymember, District 10

Steps with Steph

Get your steps in with Assemblymember Stephanie Nguyen as we walk along Seymour Park Trail. Share your concerns or suggestions on how we can make our district better, or learn about some state resources that are available.









9:00 AM to 10:00 AM



Seymour Park 845 Florin Road Sacramento, CA 95831

For more information:

Asofaafetai.Tuioti@asm.ca.gov (916) 670 - 7888



Beatherteat Ice Cream Social

Join Assemblymember Stephanie Nguyen and her team to experience a delicious bubble waffle and ice cream while learning about state resources her District Office can provide for you!

Times: 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM

When: August 13, 2025

Sacramento, CA 95824

For more information:

Denielle.Jugal@asm.ca.gov (916) 670 - 7888





STEPHANIE NGUYEN

ISTRICT 10

Cochet Cub

Come join Assemblymember Stephanie Nguyen to learn the art of crocheting and explore the state resources her office can offer you.



WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 26, 2025



4 PM - 5:30 PM



Robbie Waters Pocket-Greenhaven Library 7335 Gloria Dr., Sacramento, CA 95831

Location will vary every month

- ALL AGES WELCOME
- BEGINNER FRIENDLY
- VOLUNTEERS WELCOME

For Information: Denielle Jugal Denielle.Jugal@asm.ca.gov (916) 670-7888







SEPT.20.2025 6:30 PM - 10:00 PM

GARCIA BEND PARK

7654 Pocket Rd, Sacramento, CA 95831

MOVIE STARTS AT DUST LANTERN & MOONCAKE GIVEAWAY GAMES, STATE RESOURCES, & MORE



For more information | Lily.Ha@asm.ca.gov | (916) 670 - 7893